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ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

The annual meeting of the Association of Muni-
cipal Assessors of New Jersey was called to order on
Wednesday, November 18, 1992, at
10:10 am, at Bally’s Park Place 6th
floor, League of Municipalities Con-
ference, Atlantic City, NJ by Presi-
dent Joseph M. Gallagher.

Following the Pledge of Alle-
giance, President Gallagher asked for
' a moment of silence in memory of
- our dear friend, Gil Melendez, who

died on Sunday, July 26.

David A. Wheelock, Denver, Colorado, IAAO
President-Elect was introduced.

Roll call was taken by Secretary Vicky
Mickiewicz, with 37 members of the Board of
Directors present. There were 122 members and
guests who signed the attendance sheet.

Frank Bucino made a motion, seconded by
Chris Wahl, that the minutes of the October 27,
1993 Board of Directors Meeting be accepted as dis-
tributed. Passed.

The Secretary, Vicky Mickiewicz read the
Nominating Committee’s recommendation:
President-Elect, Betsy Barr; Sergeant-at-Arms,
Brian Vigue; Atlantic, Cape May, Camberland Vice-
President, W. Douglas Stewart; Bergen, Hudson,
Passaic Vice-President, Dorothy Kreitz; Camden,
Gloucester, Salem Vice-President, Christine Wahl;
and Hunterdon, Sussex, Warren Vice-President,
Edward L. Kerwin. Jim Anderson made a motion,
seconded by Bill Birchall, that the Nominating
Committee’s recommendation be accepted and that
the Secretary be instructed to cast the unanimous
ballot. Passed.

continued on page 2

LEGISLATIVE REPORT

At the first meeting of the Legislative Commit-
tee for 1993, the primary topic of discussion was
organization. As with any other function, efficient

operation of the Com- | :
mittee depends upon
communication. QOur §
goal this year is to im-
prove communication
between the Commit-
_ tee and the member-
ship
- Over the past sev-
eral years, the vice presidents of the Association
have been members of the Legislative Committee,
primarily to serve as a contact between the Commit-
tee and the members. This year, we are askmg them
to make a concerted effort in this capacity not only
by forwarding information to their county presi-
dents and the committees under their charge but
also by following up on our requests and encourag-
ing comment back to the Committee.

Each member of the Association can have an
important part in the activities of the Legislative
Committee. The vice presidents each have a copy of
the list of the bills being monitored by the
Committee. They have been asked to distribute this
list to the county presidents. By reviewing this list at
county meetings, comments can be generated to
help guide the Committee and the Board of Directors.

You are the key to the process. Expect to hear
about legislation from your state vice president and
county president and expect to be asked for your
opinion on legislation that could affect your career
and your future.

Bill Birchall & Walt Kosul, Co-Chairmen
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ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES (cont.)

Treasurers report was given by the Treasurer,
Bill Nikitich (copy attached).

The 1993/1994 AMAN]J Budget was presented
by Treasurer, Bill Nikitich (copy attached). Walt
Kosul made a motion, seconded by John Newman,
that the budget be adopted. Passed.

Ed Rosenblum and John Lloyd reported on var-
ious court cases concerning Assessors.

Betsy Barr made a motion, seconded by Wait
Kosul that the President ask for a vote from the
membership attending the Annual Meeting regard-
ing the proposed changes to Chapter 75. Motion
Passed.

1. Should the appeal deadline be April 1st?
Majority voted yes.

2. Should the notice deadline be changed to
December 17 Majority voted in favor of leaving it
February 1st.

3. Should the filing of the tax duplicate be

changed from January 10th to February 1st?

Majority voted for January 10th.

4. Should an appeal value threshold—hapter 123
be stated on the card? Majority opposed.

5. Recommendation to remove the prior years
taxes. All in favor, no taxes should be on the card.

6. Recommendation to make the assessment a
one-line item dollar amount. Majority voted yes.

7. Recommendation to extend the appeal dead-
line for a 45 day period if there was a sizeable
increase in taxes. Voted No.

8. Recommendation to extend the appeal period
time to the County Boards from a 90 day period
going into November. Voted No.

9. Recommendation to put the previous years
assessment along with the present years assessment.
Voted No.

Bob Pastor made a motion, seconded by Mary
Lou Hartman, that President Gallagher put a letter
together to the Director outlining the vote taken
today. Letter should be approved by Ed Rosenblum
first. Passed.

Ed Rosenblum was given a hardy round of
applause in appreciation for all the extra work that
he does for the Association gratis.

L egislative Committee report attached.

Membership Committee report attached.

There has been a dues increase recommended
for the Associates from $20 to $25, and for the
Affiliates from $55 to $75 for the 93/94 budget.
Alicia Melson made a motion, seconded by Sal
Bonaccorsi, that the dues increases for these mem-
bers be adopted. Passed.

NRAAO reported attached.

TAAO Committee report— Victor Hartsfield. Of
the 30 people attending the IAAQO 1992 Conference
from NJ, only 5 were Assessors. In 1993, the TAAO
Conference will be held in Washington, DC.

Dave Wheelock, IAAO President-Elect, spoke
about the advantages of being a member of the

B ————r—————

Cole-LayerTrumble Company

Appraisal Software

Pen-Based System for Field Capture
of Appraisal Data

Computerized Management System
for Tax Administration,
using an ORACLE® relational data base

Integration of Appraisal, Video & Map Data
Production of LANDISC™ laser videodiscs,
including Digital LANDISC™
Pine West Plaza
Washington Ave. Extension

Albany, NY 12205
1/R00/426-5726
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IAAO. Dave reported that there was a new IAAO
Constitution in effect this year. The IAAO courses
have recently been advised; a couple are being
offered in New Jersey at the June Conference.

Old Business—Legal Fund. The Board of
Directors voted to raise the Deductible from $250 to
$500.

The Meeting was adjourned at 12:10 pm until
after the Luncheon. The Meeting was reconvened at
1:45 pm.

President Gallagher introduced the head table:
Bill Nikitich, AMANJ Treasurer; Steve Sylvester,
Assistant Director, Local Property; Betsy Barr,
AMANT President-Elect; Dave Wheelock, IAAO
President-Elect; Assemblyman Joseph Roberts; Ed
Rosenblum, AMANIJ Attorney; Vicky Mickiewicz,
AMANT Secretary; Christine Wahl, AMANI Vice-
President in charge of Atlantic City Conference;
Mary Ann Mason, Chairperson Awards Cominittee,
and Brian Vigue, AMANJ Sergeant-at-Arms.

The Camden County Assemblyman Roberts
gave a very interesting talk on taxes, the impact of
revaluations, State Government, and ended with his
pledge to work together with AMAN]J, to support
continuing education, to support the proper roll of
our profession in the State, and to continue a dia-
logue with the various Legislators so that there isa
mutual understanding regarding the tax equity and
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Revaluation
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Applied Measurement Services

W Consuliation and fax
appedal assistance

Progroms &
Reassessment

Tarnsfield Executive Compiex
1112 Woodlane Rd. Suite 53
Mt. Holly, NJ 08060
in NJ: 800-624-175%

B Mod-4 compatible

computerized systems for
reassessment

Support

Dr. Lee L, Schroeder—President

fairness of the local process. Joe presented him with
a Presidential citation.

Dave Wheelock installed the new officers: Betsy
Barr as President-Elect, Brian Vigue as Sergeant-at-
Arms, W. Douglas Stewart as Atlantic, Cape May,
Cumberland, Tri-County Vice-President, Dorothy
Kreitz as Bergen, Hudson, Passaic Tri-County Vice-
President, Christine Wahl as Camden, Gloucester,
Salem Tri-County Vice-President, and Edward L.
Kerwin as Hunterdon, Sussex, Warren Tri-County
Vice-President.

President Gallagher presented Presidential cita-
tions to: John Newman, Bill Birchall, Christine
Wahl, Mary Ann Mason, Victor Hartsfield, Vicky
Mickiewicz, Carol Kerr, Frank Bucino, G. Raymond
Brown, 111, Steve M. Sylvester, Brian Vigue,
Dorothy Kreitz, Steve Kessler, Bob Pastor, Lorah
House-Jankord, Randy Brokaw, for their help
above and beyond.

Appreciation Plaques were presented to out-
going Vice Presidents: Kathi Meale, Lorah House-
TJankord, and Frank Bucino. A job well done!

Mary Ann Mason, Chairperson of the Awards
Committee, presented the A.E. Weiler Award
(Education) to Frank Bucino and the New Jersey
Assessor’s Associate Award was presented to
Robert G. Houseforf, Hunterdon County Tax
Administrator and G. Raymond Brown, II1, Cape
May County Tax Administrator.

President Gallagher asked that the Association
become involved in suggested nominations for the
various awards for next year. especially the
Achievement Award (Rookie).

JOHN COAN & ASSOCIATES, INC.

Real Estate Appraisers
Mass Appraisal Consultants

John A. Coan, Jr. CTA P.O. Box 180
State Certified General Appraiser Forked River, NJ 08731
Appraiser - Consultant 609-693-7907

W Computerized File Maintenance and
update services.

Steve Sylvester was asked to say a few words.
Steve said he thought that in this past year we have
taken some important steps in building a foundation
for the improved relations between the AMANJ
and the Division. Effective communications is a key
in this relationship, as well as the Division’s atten-
dance at the AMANJ meetings, the AMANJ’s par-
ticipation in the various committees, of the informal
meeting between the two groups, and the honest
dialogue between the leaders. Steve wants to review
the Mod Iv system, and to find ways to make the
taxation system easier for the taxpayer during this
next year.

Betsy said her goal is to work with everyone for
our Association.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Respectfuily,
Vicky Mickiewicz, CTA, SPA
Secretary

Appraisais reys, Inc.

&

Real ﬁtate ppraisers

« Providing Revaluations, Reassessments, Added
Assessment and Tax Appeal Services for New
Jersey Municipalities Since 1958.

« Over 70 Municipal Wide Revaluations Conducted
by Full Time Professional Staff.

« Client List, References, and Qualifications Avaitable
Upon Request.

109 Fairway Terrace
Mt. Laurel, NJ 08054
609-866-2552
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q G E 0 n CORPORATION
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PHOTOGRAMMETRIC SCIENCES - SURVEY TECHNOLOGIES

COMPUTERIZED TAX MAPPING

® DEVELOP ® EXPANDABLE PROGRAM

® UPDATE FOR MUNICIPAL INFORMATION
® REVISE SYSTEMS

® MAINTAIN

16-24 KANOQUSE ROAD, NEWFOUNDLAND, NEW JERSEY 07435 (201) 697-2122

MINUTES OF THE NEW JERSEY
CHAPTER OF THE IAAO
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

The following are the minutes of a meeting of
the Board of Directors of the New Jersey Chapter
of the JAAQ, held at 10:00 A.M. in the administra-
tive offices of the Township of Neptune on March
18, 1993. Those in attendance were: Frank Bucino,
President; Joseph Ravitz, Vice President; Ray
Brown, Secretary; and William Nikitich.

Frank Bucino and Joseph Ravitz discussed
recertification credits for those holding appraisal
licenses. According to Mr. Ravitz, all educational
requirements come due at the same time according
to the same cycle. Some may need only 10 recertifi-
cation credits while others may need 20 credits (2
years) this December. Mr. Ravitz suggested that the
generic recertification form used by most appraisal
educators could be delivered to the New Jersey
Board of Real Estate Appraisers in their 6th floor
offices.

Burnham Hobbs had requested that the Board
of Directors discuss guidelines for one day seminars
that would meet with the approval of the Appraiser
Board. It was determined that all organized courses
offered by the JAAO would be acceptable. Outside,
unlicensed experts, such as attorneys or specialists
in conservation, farmland, etc. would probably be
acceptable. All courses or seminars in appraisal pro-
cedures should be taught by licensed appraisers. It
was determined that we should probably get an
approval in advance in writing for the seminar topic,
format, and instructor.

A specific two day seminar on report writing
was suggested by Frank Bucino. Mr. Ravitz sug-
gested that a candidate’s club meeting be organized
first in the north and south regions of the state.
Everyone agreed that the candidate’s clubs should
meet before June. Mr. Brown suggested that there
would be more interest in courses and seminars as

more became aware of the recertification require-
ments.

Mr. Brown suggested that a membership drive
be initiated. Mr. Bucino indicated that he also had a
few membership leads. Mr. Bucino indicated he
would obtain a listing from the JAAO headquarters
of all paid regular members. It is a requirement that
a Chapter member must also be a regular member
of the IAAO. Mr.. Brown again suggested that
appraisal personnel, particularly revaluation com-
pany personnel, be encouraged to join both,
statewide.

Due to the fact that the organization does not
yet have an immediate past president, Bill Nikitich
was appointed to the nominating committee by
President Bucino along with Joseph Ravitz. Mr.
Brown was directed to notify everyone that anyone
interested in seeking an elected office in the
NJAAOQ should contact either Joe or Bill.

Along these lines, Mr. Bucino sought advice
from the Directors as to how our Chapter should
support national candidates for JAAO offices.
Frank was advised to informally research the candi-
date and inform the Directors of his decision.

Mr. Brown indicated he would contact Karen
Graf regarding changes in the course material of
course 301, to be offered in June. Mr. Brown was
directed to inquire about auditing IAAO courses
since exposure to the course material was important
regardless.

Senator Rice’s Senate Bill No. 977 was reviewed
by the members and after some discussion it was
determined that the Chapter would take no action
until after the legislative committee meeting of the
AMANTJ scheduled for March 25, 1993. Other legis-
lation was discussed and the meeting was concluded
by mutual consent. '

Respectfully submitted,
George R. Brown, III
Secretary
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in Appraisal Circles

William T. Ard, MAI
Christopher J. Ard, MAI
Barbara C. Listokin, PhD
Paul J. Fitzsimmons, C.T.A.

NRAAO REPORT—1993 CONFERENCE

The annual fall meeting of the Board of Direc-
tors of the NRAAQ was held on Friday, October 31,
1992, at the Newton-Marriott Hotel, outside
Boston, MA. President Thomas F. Browne, Jr. of
Connecticut presided.

Roll call of officers was completed, the
Treasurer’s report was presented and accepted.

The Maine Conference Committee, after paying
all bills and advances, turned over to the Treasury
$4,300.78 profit. Maine is to be commended for a
very successful conference, especially in these hard
economic times.

Conference Committee Report:

1993 Connecticut will host at the Marriott-
Farmington, outside of Hartford, on May 23
through 27, 1993. Rate is $95.00 per room.
Attached in the proposed program.

1994 New Hampshire will host this conference,
chaired by Karen Marchant, at the Sheridan

this conference. Further information was not
available, but at the May Conference confir-
mations should be made and also bids for
the 1998 conference will be accepted.
New Jersey also put a bid in for 1997, by let-
ter, to Helene Murphy, NRAAO Secretary,
by the New Jersey Representative, who was
unable to attend this meeting, due to family
needs.
Respectfuolly submitted,
Nancy V. Clancy, Representative
Northeastern Regional :
Association of Assessing Officers

POLITICAL UPDATE

The appraisal profession is significantly

1995

1996

1997

Hotel in Portsmouth, on May 22 through 26,
1994,

Conference will be hosted by State of Penn-
sylvania as a joint venture with the Educa-
tion Program for the state’s tax assessors. It
will be held on May 7 through 11, at the
Reading Sheridan. The room rate is $85.00
per room.

International to be hosted jointly by New
York and Ontario, Canada in the Niagara
Falls area. Dates and room rates were not
available at this time.

Offer was made by the State of Maryland,
without official state sponsorship, to host

affected by state and federal rules and legis-
lation. The Appraisal Institute’s Washing-
ton, D.C. office has asked that any mem-
bers who “knows” a federal or state official
or legislator, please fill out the accompany-
ing form and return it, ASAP. This way, if
the Washington office becomes aware of an
important issue that could be influenced by
a particular official or legislator, they might
ask that you make a personal contact with
that person about the issue. In an era of tur-
moil in the regulation of issues related to
appraiser interests, we have to be willing to
do our part to assist our lobbyists in
Washington.
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REAL ESTATE APPRAISER BOARD
ELECTS OFFICERS FOR 1992-1993

Robert H. Scrivens Jr. has been elected presi-
dent of the New Jersey Board of Real Estate
Appraisers.

President of National Valuation Services, Inc.,
Appraisers and Consultants, Florham Park, Mr.
Scrivens has been engaged in real property
appraisal and consulting since 1967. Author of a
number of professional papers, Mr. Scrivens is a
qualified expert witness before administrative tax
agencies, trial courts and quasi-judicial tribunals in
New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, and 13 other
states. He is a senior member and former chapter
officer of the American Society of Appraisers.

Elected to serve as vice president was Carmen
D. Mistichelli, an independent fee appraiser and
former tax assessor in Somerset, Bergen and Union
counties. A certified tax assessor and real estate
appraiser, Mr. Mistichelli is affiliated with the
International Association of Assessing Officers,
Union County Assessors Association, North Jersey
Chapter 37 of the Society of Real Estate
Appraisers, District 16 of the Society of Real Estate

COMPU-COLOR, the most versatile,
cost efficient, computerized
data image retrieval system.

Combines photo-quality color images with the storage
and speed of a computer and puts your entire jurisdic-
tion at your fingertips. A flexible, economical and more
convenient way 1o get the tax professicnal’s job done.
The Compu-Color system brings up comparables at the
stroke of a key, making values more defendable. May be
integrated to existing computerized CAMA systems.

~ COMPU-COLOR, INC.
2720 Lackiand Drive 1120 Wheeler Way
Waterloo, A 50702 Langhorne, PA 19047
Telephone: {319) 296-1923 Telephone: {215) 752-0963
Fax: (319) 296-2202  Fax:(215) 752-0925

Appraisers, New Jersey Association of Municipal
Assessors and New Jersey Real Estate Appraisers
Board.

Joseph H. Ravitz, tax assessor for Middle
Township in Cape May County and an independent
fee appraiser/consultant, was elected secretary.

TAX ASSESSORS’ CERTIFICATES

Twenty-four persons successfully passed the tax
assessors’ examination held in September, 1992.
They are as follows:

ATLANTIC COUNTY:

Novelette O. Hopkins, Atlantic City.

BERGEN COUNTY:

Nils Harold Bertelsen, Fair Lawn Borough;
Henry J. McNamara, Wyckoff Township.

CAMDEN COUNTY:

Kevin Patrick Murphy, Gloucester City.

CAPE MAY COUNTY:

Kristen Errickson, Middle Township.

ESSEX COUNTY:

Joan Codey Durkin, Maplewood Township;
Sidney Israel Simon, West Orange Township.

GLOUCESTER COUNTY:

Gerard P. Mead, Monroe Township.

HUDSON COUNTY:

Carl J. Mucciolo, Secaucus Town.

MIDDLESEX COUNTY:

Carol J. Hopman, East Brunswick Twsp.;
Ryan Thomas Riccio, East Brunswick Twsp.

MONMOUTH COUNTY:

Matthew S. Clarke, Spring Lake Heights

Borough;

Robert Howard Freeman, Matawan Borough;

Patricia M. McCawley, Freehold Township;

Royal E. Stark, Middletown Township.
OCEAN COUNTY:

Bernard C. Haney, Brick Township;

Toni Nagle-Rowe, Dover Township.

PASSAIC COUNTY:

Julie V. Graney, West Milford Township.

SOMERSET COUNTY:

Anne A. Williams, Montgomery Township;
Irwin Wishnow, Bridgewater Township.

SUSSEX COUNTY:

Carolyn M. Dennis, Franklin Borough;.

Robert C. Sandy, Sussex Borough;

Irene R. Sherwood, Vernon Township.
NEW YORK STATE:

James J. Clyde, Nyack.
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR
{(cont. from p. 10)

the Appraisal Foundation, and private schools
approved by the New Jersey Appraiser Board.
Generally, only those courses that are at least 3 1/2
hours in length and of a constant theme may be
used as continuing educational credits.

For more information you may contact the

Appraisal Board at 201-504-6580.

Joseph H. Martin
Appraisal Board Member

Dear Mr. Brokaw:

1 am preparing an article that examines state-of-

the-art productivity trends in NJ local government
assessment practices and operations.

This piece highlights some twenty-plus innova-

tive management practices and techniques that have
increased the productivity of NJ assessment depart-
ments, regardless of their size or geographic loca-
tion.

If you would like to review a copy of this article

for publication in the NJ ASSESSORS BULLETIN,
please contact me at the above address.

I anticipate that the article will be completed

within the next 30-days or so.

u-—a——-—-m——-————-—u—-—;——-—-—“—_ﬂ—l

Sincerely,
Roger L. Kemp, Ph.D.
City Manager
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ASSESSOR WANTED

ASSISTANT TAX ASSESSOR/TOWNSHIP OF
WEST WINDSOR—Rapidly growing Central New

. Jersey Municipality is seeking an Assistant Tax
Assessor. Applicant should be experienced both in -
the clerical functions of the Assessment Office as
well as having experience with residential added
assessments and appeals. Certified Tax Assessors
Certification is desirable, but not a prerequisite.
Salary commensurate with experience, $28,750-
$39,750 range. Excellent benefits. Apply with
resume to Chief Financial Officer’s Office, West
Windsor Township, P.O. Box 38, Princeton Junction,
New Jersey 08850. Deadline for applications, April
1,1993.

CERTIFIED TAX ASSESSOR/TOWNSHIP OF
SPARTA—Full time position—Township of Sparta,
population 15,157. 7739 line items. Respounsibility
includes complete management of all Tax Assess-
ment responsibilities for the Township of Sparta.
Hours are 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM Monday thru Friday.
Person must be a certified Tax Assessor and have at
least five years experience. Must be a hands-on per-
son capable of performing the day-to-day opera-
tions of the office and have a positive attitude when
dealing with the public. Experience with Tax
Appeal Defense, Computers and revaluations
required. Send resume and salary requirements to
Township of Sparta, Township Manager, 65 Main
Street, Sparta, NJ 07871. Equal Opportunity
Employer. Position available 1/1/93.

NORTHEAST REGIONAL ASSOCIATION OF ASSESSING OFFICERS
CONFERENCE REGISTRATION—HARTFORD/FARMINGTON MARRIOTT

MAY 23-27, 1993

Name:
Companion:
Title:
Jurisdiction/Firm:
Address
Confirmation Phone Number:
FEES: Member Registration Fees:
Registration: $ Days attending: Received prior to April 30: $125.00 Beef:
Companion: $ Monday Recetved after April 30: $140.00 Chicken:
Total Activities: $ Tuesday Companion Registration Fee: $ 75.00 Fish:
(Include “Activities” Form) Wednesday. Daily Reglsrranon:. . § 4000
Total Enclosed $ Non-Member Registration: $160.00

Daily registration fee for attendance of education seminars ONLY.
Make Checks Payable to: “CAAO-Conn. Conference 19937
Mail to: P.O. Box 1993, Suffield CT 06078

Room Rates {Single or Double Occupancy): $39.00 plus tax

Registration includes: Opening reception, opening session, Monday
Morning breakfast, Educational Seminars, Coffee Breaks,
Wednesday Evening Banquet and Cocktail Reception

PLEASE RETURN THIS REGISTRATION CARD DIRECTLY TO THE HARTFORD/FARMINGTON MARRIOTT

L-“-_-——_--*“__--—__“"‘--——_—ﬂn‘_-_——_—-“*--_——--

|
1
i
|
1
i
I
]
1
1
|
|
i
BANQUET DINNER: |
I
!
|
I
I
|
i
I
|
I
-




it

A AR AR AIT AN 2

Page Eight

Extensive Quality Control Program.
Defense of Values Support.

Client Training/On-Going Support.
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Image Database Systenn.

Large, full-time professional appraisal staff.
Ad valorem tax appraisal programs for complete Revaluations, Vaiuation Updates or Consuiting Services.

Complete Public Relations Programs and support.

Sophisticated Project Management techniques and experienced staff.

MMC has been offering superior services and support for Assessing jurisdictions throughout the Northeast for
over 16 years; with both the staff resources and financial resources to deliver both large and small projects,
your community is assured of a quality project, delivered in a timely fashion.

For more information on our company, please call Lee Serlenga, Regional Sales Director, at 800-894-6076.

re—

R New Jersey Office Corporate Offices
2 Hooper Avenue 19 Alpha Road
Toms River, NJ 08753 Chelmsford, MA 01824
908-914-8269 800-628-1013
. - 800-894-6076 FAX 508-256-8111

MEMBERSHIP REPORT AS OF NOVEMBER 16, 1992

CURRENT MEMBERSHIP ROSTER 1992-93 DUES REPORT
Paid to Date Delinquent
Regular: Assessors 339 299 40
Deputys 26 26
Asst. Assor 21 __2_1
386 346 $25,950
Multiple
Districts: Assessors 228 143 85
Deputys 8 _ 8 '
236 151 $ 4,698
Associates: 99 85 $ 1,700 14
Affiliates: 52 45 $2.475 7
Life Members: 5 n/a n/a
Other: 2 nfa nfa
TOTALS: 780 627 $34,878 146

Special Assessment paid to date: $15,550
MEMBERSHIP ACTIVITY SINCE LAST REPORT:
10/30/92—processed 627 labels for Annual Meeting

Respectfully submitted by,
Carol A. Kerr, Membership Chairperson




RETIREMENT LUNCHEON
HONORING

JOHN J. MURRAY

The Association of Municipal Assessors of Essex County cor-
dially invite you to attend a retirement luncheon honoring
John J. Murray’s many years of outstanding service to the pro-
fession. The luncheon will be held:

DATE:  Tuesday, April 20, 1993

PLACE: Mayfair Farms
481 Eagle Rock Avenue
West Orange, New Jersey 07052
(201) 731-4300

12:00 Noon

$30 per person, which includes
luncheon and gift
Cash bar will be available

Please make check payable to the Association of Municipal
Assessors of Essex County and send to:

Thomas Salzano, Treasurer

Town Hall

152 Washington Avenue

Belleville, NJ 07109

Inquiries: Olga Stanziale, Millburn Town Hall (201) 564-7080

Please return this portion with your check no later than April 12, 1993.
Breast of Capon

*Vegetarian or Fish Entree available upon reguest

Number attending
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Association of Municipal Assessors of New Jersey
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

December 12, 1992

Joseph Gallagher

N.J. Tax Assessors’ Association
PO Box 0261

Pennington, NJ 08210

Re: Appraisal Institute Courses 1993

Dear Mr. Gallagher,

The Southern New Jersey Chapter of the
Appraisal Institute would appreciate your including
the following notice in your membership publication
concerning the real estate appraisal courses it plans
to offer during 1993. The courses will be offered in
various locations throughout South Jersey.

NEWS RELEASE
The Southern New Jersey Chapter of the Appraisal
Institute plans to offer the following real estate
appraisal courses during 1993:

Course

No, Course Title Date

500 Advanced Residential Form May 16-22
and Narrative Report Writing

540 Income Report Writing June 20-26

550 Advanced Income Sept. 16,17, 18,
Applications 19, 24, 25,26

110  Appraisal Principles Sept. 11, 18, 25,

Oct. 2,9,16
SPP Standards of Professional Oct. 27-30

Practice Parts A and B

120 Appraisal Procedures Now. 6, 13, 20,

Dec. 4,11, 12

The last three courses will provide the prospec-
tive appraiser with enough credit hours to meet the
minimum 75 credit hour and Uniform Standards
requirement for New Jersey licensing and certifica-
tion. More importantly, the courses will provide you
with a superior educational foundation on which to
build a career in real estate appraising. The first
four 1993 courses are designed to raise your level of
appraising expertise from the level of the introdue-
tory courses.

For more information, please call Andrea
Ruccolo at 662-2250.

Appraisal Institute Courses—the difference
between being an appraiser and the appraiser.

END OF NEWS RELEASE

If you have any questions regarding the preced-
ing, please do not hesitate to call me at my office,
779-7050.

Sincerely yours,

HARRY E. RENWICK, JR. AND ASSOCIATES

Charles A. McCullough, SRA, CTA

Education Committee Chair 1993

New Jersey General Certified

Real Estate Appraiser

TO THE EDITOR:

For those individuals who are licensed or certi-
fied as Real Estate Appraisers in New Jersey, and
who obtained that designation anytime in 1992,
must have a total of 20 continuing educational hours
by the end of 1993 in order to be re-certified in 1994,

Continuing educational approved courses are
courses conducted by universities, colleges, commu-
nity colleges, professional associations approved by

continued on page 7
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1993—TRI-COUNTY VICE PRESIDENTS

ATLANTIC, CAPE MAY, CUMBERLAND

BERGEN, HUDSON, PASSAIC

BURLINGTON, MONMOUTH, OCEAN

CAMDEN, GLOUCESTER, SALEM

ESSEX, MORRIS, UNION

HUNTERDON, SUSSEX, WARREN

MERCER, MIDDLESEX, SOMERSET

DOUGLAS STEWART

1301 Bacharach Blvd., Rm. 606
Atlantic City, NJ 08401
0—609-347-5384, H—609-345-8758
Fax—609-347-5208

DOROTHY KREITZ

475 Valley Road

Wayne, NJ 07470

0-—-201-694-1800 x3226, H—201-633-1217
Fax—201-694-8136 '

CAROL KERR

Evesham Township

125 East Main Street

Marlton, NJ 08053
0—609-983-2900, H—609-654-4431
Fax—609-985-3695

CHRISTINE WAHL

59 S. White Horse Pike

Berlin, NJ 08009

(609-all) O-—881-4770-M-pm; 767-2999-Tu;
547-7164-W; 767-0360-Th, F; H—768-0563
Fax—609-753-9122

HAROLD LIEBESKIND

574 Valley Street

Maplewood, NJ 07040
0—201-762-8120, H—201-379-9081
Fax—201-762-1934

EDWARD L. KERWIN

Readington Municipal Bldg.

105 Route 523

Whitehouse, NJ 08889
0—908-534-9715, H—908-439-3441
Fax—908-534-5919

MARCIA Z. SUDANO

P.O. Box 607

Oldwick, NJ 08858
0—908-204-3082, H—908-439-3441 -.
Fax—908-204-3089
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COMPUTERIZED MUNICIPAL REVALUATIONS & REASSESSMENTS

EALTY APPRAISAL COMPANY

SPECIALIZING IN NEW JERSEY PROPERTY VALUATION SINCE 1234

A NEW JERSEY ORGANIZATION |
DEDICATED TO SERVING NEW JERSEY ASSESSORS

4912 Bergenline Avenue, West New York, New Jersey

201-867-3870

- Help Your Editor—
Send photos, clippings,
newsletters, questions, and
information you want to share
with your fellow assessors
to:

Randy Brokaw
ASSESSORS BULLETIN
P.O. Box 0261
Pennington, NJ 08534-0261 USA

UPCOMING IAAO CONFERENCES
September 19-22, 1993 ...c.ccovesrsenrr.. Washington, D.C.
October 1619, 19949 . recvirnseasorens Seattle, Washington
September 17-20, 1995 ..ceerisessrsnnsene. Chicago, Hlinois
1996 (dates to be announced)............Houston, Texas

RUTGERS CONFERENCE
June 7-11, 1993
New Brunswick, NJ

NERAA
May 23-27, 1993
Hartford Connecticut

Association of Municipal Assessors of New Jersey
NEW JERSEY ASSESSORS BULLETIN
P.O. Box 0261
Pennington, NJ 08534-0261 USA

HOFFNAR, ERNEST © - ASSESSIR
“Bofl209F
CITY HALL
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